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Date:   May 22, 2020 
 
To:   All LCRB Staff 
  All Licensees 
  All Industry Associations 
  All local government, First Nations and police agencies 

 
Re: Temporary Expanded Service Area Authorization 
 
 
General Manager Authority  
 
Under the Liquor Control and Licensing Regulation (LCLR), s. 109.1, the General Manager (GM) 
of the Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch (LCRB) may issue a Temporary Expanded 
Service Area Authorization to food primary, liquor primary, and manufacturer licensees. 
 
New Policy 

 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Province’s March 2020 declaration of a state of 
emergency and the Provincial Health Officer’s March 2020 declaration of a public health 
emergency, the GM is putting in place time-limited measures to support the Provincial Health 
Officer’s (PHO) direction and recommendations.  
 
This new authorization permits a licensee to temporarily expand their service areas until 
October 31, 2020. The increased service area will allow licensees to serve patrons while 
complying with the PHO’s guidelines regarding physical distancing. 
 
Accordingly, food primary, liquor primary and manufacturer licensees (i.e., wineries, 
breweries, distilleries) may apply for a Temporary Expanded Service Area Authorization.  
 
To meet the intent of this temporary authorization, licensees will not be permitted to increase 
or exceed their currently approved person/patron capacities or occupant loads. All means of 
access to the service area must also be supervised to the satisfaction of the GM. Finally, 
licensees must  comply with all local bylaws and health and fire regulations.  
 
An expedited online application will be available for licensees at no charge. Please check our 
website for a link to the application. 
 
Explanation 
 
The new policy is provided in the context of the provincial state of emergency and public 



Page 2 of 2 

health emergency related to the COVID-19 pandemic. Increasing the size of existing service 
areas is expected to support licensees in complying with requirements under the Provincial 
Health Orders and recommendations, in particular with respect to social/physical distancing. 
 
Further Information  
 
Further information regarding liquor and cannabis regulation and licensing in British 
Columbia is available on the Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch website at  
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/employment-business/business/liquor-regulation-
licensing 
 
If you have any questions regarding these changes, please contact the Liquor and Cannabis 
Regulation Branch toll free in Canada at 1-866-209-2111 or 250 952-5787 if calling from the 
Victoria area.  
 
Original signed by 
 
Mary Sue Maloughney 
Assistant Deputy Minister and General Manager 
Liquor and Cannabis Regulation Branch 
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